Abington Area Girl Scouts
Monthly Meeting Minutes—Nov. 18, 2008

The meeting was held in the Auditorium of CS Elementary—the school is no longer letting groups meet in the conference room for fear of damage to their computer equipment.   Carol called the meeting to order at 7:05pm after ‘mail-box’.  We opened with the pledge and promise.

Joan gave the Treasurer’s Report—Chris out of town.  We hade a $370 profit from camp, and as of 11/, we have a balance of $581.90

Al had copies of last month’s minutes available for review, and said that emails should be updated soon, and the problems he’s having with the email server should be over.

Kelly said 2 troops still need to pick up their QSP.

Events:  Joan thanked everyone who donated baskets/prizes for bowling—it was a big hit.  There is a problem with Movie night—Theater was sold—looking into alternatives.  The Clarks Summit Ice festival is looking to have the troops help out.

Projects: Vicky handed out sheets for the Headstart hat/glove drive—details on website, still have some kids that need to be sponsored.  Keystone college is looking for baked goods/cookies to supply to the students during final exams—call Vicky for details.  Toyland needs older girls to help out with their annual Santa party—Dec. 9 from 4-8pm in the Wienburg Building in Scranton.  Borders is looking for older girls to run a gift wrapping table (for donations)—call Sandy for contact info.
Membership:  Carol asked everyone to check that their bank info in up to date.  Council is moving into its new office near the old Specialty Records factory in Olyphant.—old phone should still work for a while, new phone # is 307-0601.  The store will reopen in early December.

Cookie training needs to be rescheduled because the materials came in too late for Amy to have ready.

Hoping for the week after Thanksgiving, but date TBA. (maybe 12/3, 7pm at CS elem. if available).

The sale will run from 1/16 to 3/23, but we will not have cookies until 2/27.

The group expressed many concern/problems with the new cookie bakery and procedures.  

Cookie booths are now a free for all, no council lottery for the malls, but troops need to give council 48 hr notice before any booths are run.  Carol said concerns can be sent to Council’s CEO by 

calling 800-692-7826 or emailing her at ceo@gshpa.org.  
At Debbie’s suggestion, we ended the meeting with the troops telling the good things they are doing, to offset the ‘downer’ tone of the cookie concerns
The meeting ended at 8pm, our next meeting is set for Jan. 15, 2009 at 7pm at CS Elementary

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year

UPDATE—Cookie training is set for Wed. Dec. 10, 7pm at the parish center of Our Lady of the Snows—

The same room where we do the breakfast bags.  Should last 30-45 minutes.
